February 19, 2008
The Honorable Kathleen A. McGinty

Chairperson
Environmental Quality Board

P. O. Box 8477

Harrisburg, PA  17105-8477

RE:
Comments on Proposed Rulemaking


25 Pa. Code Chapters 121 and 126

Diesel Vehicle Idling; and Auxiliary Power Systems

38 Pa. B. 229 (January 12, 2008)

Dear Chairperson McGinty,
On behalf of the Citizens Advisory Council (Council) to the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP), I am expressing our support of the proposed rulemaking for Diesel Vehicle Idling; and Auxiliary Power Systems.
Council recognizes that the growth of the trucking and warehouse/distribution industry provides a significant contribution to Pennsylvania’s economy.  At the same time, however, the preponderance of trucks using our state’s roads and idling for long periods at our rest stops and truck facilities can also contribute pounds of pollutant dust to Pennsylvania’s air.  According to the DEP website, idling produces about 140,000 tons of nitrogen oxides and 7.6 million tons of carbon dioxide annually.  The website also states that trucks consume as much as one gallon of fuel per idling hour.  In short, diesel engine idling by trucks and buses wastes fuel and harms the health of drivers, workers and residents of our communities.
Modern technology, i.e., truckstop electrification, can control diesel emissions and avoid the need to run large diesel engines only for heating and cooling.  However, because the cost of such technology can be an obstacle for some facilities, this regulation could be used to stimulate financial assistance.
In addition to our support of this regulation, Council also continues to support efforts by DEP to partner with the industry and assist with the transition.
Council asks that you vote for this regulation to improve our air quality.







Sincerely,








Cynthia Carrow








Chair
